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Joe Kunzler 
 

Subject Public Comment for the 24 Feb 2022 ST Board Meeting 

From Joe A. Kunzler 

To Email The Board 

Sent Sunday, February 20, 2022 4:39 PM 

  

CAUTION: This email originated from a contact outside Sound Transit. Remember, do not click any links 
or open any attachments unless you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. Report any 
suspicious email by clicking the “fish” button in Outlook. Thank you! ST Information Security 

20 Feb. 2022 

Dear Sound Transit Board; 
I enter into the record the following responses to your advertising of no income tax 

in the State of Washington in your CEO brochure.  I hope you will reflect on how 

this undermines public confidence in Sound Transit: 
  

mailto:growlernoise@gmail.com


 
  

  

Psaltry Spice (he/him) 

@wim_owe 

· 
5h 

“If WA gets an income tax, there will be one fewer item on the CEO’s list of perks” is not exactly 

a convincing argument 
  
  

https://nam11.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ftwitter.com%2Fwim_owe&data=04%7C01%7CEmailTheBoard%40soundtransit.org%7Cf15f3156d76f436153ed08d9f4d2b427%7Cca24b0afd8fb4e629ead8b37062261d0%7C1%7C0%7C637810008158899553%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C2000&sdata=IJB2xo15S%2FFu0o2WG6nJILgfuJ5QEyWym5xSyPoL4mg%3D&reserved=0
https://nam11.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ftwitter.com%2Fwim_owe&data=04%7C01%7CEmailTheBoard%40soundtransit.org%7Cf15f3156d76f436153ed08d9f4d2b427%7Cca24b0afd8fb4e629ead8b37062261d0%7C1%7C0%7C637810008158899553%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C2000&sdata=IJB2xo15S%2FFu0o2WG6nJILgfuJ5QEyWym5xSyPoL4mg%3D&reserved=0
https://nam11.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ftwitter.com%2Fwim_owe%2Fstatus%2F1495469802571243521&data=04%7C01%7CEmailTheBoard%40soundtransit.org%7Cf15f3156d76f436153ed08d9f4d2b427%7Cca24b0afd8fb4e629ead8b37062261d0%7C1%7C0%7C637810008158899553%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C2000&sdata=6FO759TKPufcp5vdKX1wS7Ov84%2FjGq1gGC95Ryb74ss%3D&reserved=0


 
  

 
  
  



 
  
  

I just want the Board aware of the low quality work product the staff is putting on 

and how it's received by your fans/12s. 

You/the staff have sufficiently let down the fans and it is past time to elect the 

Sound Transit Board. 

I rather like the idea of Boardmembers Wills (Snohomish), Seberin (Seattle) and 
Kunzler (Statewide) for starters.  The WSDOT Secretary has enough to deal with. 

This statement in your CEO hiring brochure is just as bad as appeasing Alex 

Tsimerman for years, lobbying to apply to WSDOT grants given mostly to transit 

agencies with less revenue since 2015, and just generally pushing away your 12s. 

I don't envy this role of nudging you before dinner, but that's part of the role of a 

healthy fan base.  Support the agency's work, but demand better without 
personal attacks. 

Please really take this in that spirit of... 

GO SOUND TRANSIT; 

Joe A. Kunzler 

growlernoise@gmail.com 
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Rob Spitzer 
 
The substance of this comment are within a letter included at the end of this document. 

 

Please put the comments attached in the public record for the Sound Transit Board meeting of February 
24, 2022.  Thank you. 
  
Rob Spitzer 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Sound Transit Board Meeting February 24, 2022 

Public statement to be submitted to the Sound Transit Board: 

 

My name is Rob Spitzer, and I’m one of the partners in South 200th Street Station, LLC, speaking in 

support of one of the items on the consent agenda today, Motion 2022-08, approving the Term Sheet 

and sale of a surplus parcel of land on the south side of South 200th Street in the block adjoining the 

Angle Lake Light Rail Station in SeaTac.    

Our company is the owner of around 8 acres of land surrounding the Sound Transit parcel.  We 

submitted the proposal selected by Sound Transit in response to the public solicitation to purchase the 

property.   We are planning on integrating the Sound Transit lot into a block-wide planned development 

immediately adjoining the light rail station, which will include residential units, retail, and perhaps some 

public occupants, office and/or hospitality uses.   The lot will be integrated into a full block master plan.  

We’re committing to build at least 230 residential units on the block, with at least 20% of the units as 

income qualified to make them more affordable.    

The development will dramatically change the station area, energizing the neighborhood. 

I’d also like to specifically mention the professionalism of the Sound Transit staff we worked with in 

connection with the proposal and term sheet process:  Jordan Rash, Mara D'Angelo, Joanna Valeri and 

Tamara Sant.  They were courteous, reasonable, protecting the interests of the public and the agency, 

and shaping the sales arrangement and continuing covenant in a way which will benefit the area’s long- 

term health.    

We look forward to bringing many new people to live and work in the immediate vicinity of Angle Lake 

Station.  Thank you.   

 


